MINUTES OF MEETING:  eLearning Advisory Committee – Friday, September 19, 2008
PRESENT:  Ellie Bunting, facilitator, Sharon Rooks, Dave Oliver,  Frank Dowd, Dale Hoover, Rona Axelrod, Peggy Romeo, Ann Eastman, Mary Myers, Beverly Hall and Deb Johnson
PRESENT VIA TELEPHONE:  George Manacheril and Lee Campbell
ABSENT:  Sam King, Pat Newell
Ellie Bunting welcomed everyone and began the meeting at 2:00
Ellie introduced Mary Myers who gave an update on Edison Online.  Mary thanked everyone for all their hard work.  Spring schedule is being prepared the same way as last year.  Some new courses being offered are Religion, Psychology, and Chemistry.
Mary asked that the staff assistants do not do the faculty contracts for online classes.

The Florida Distance Learning Consortium defines blended and online--75% or  more of  course meets online qualifies the course as online.  State news---Beginning fall, 2009 a technology fee will be going to IT or as Dr. Thomas see fit.  At present the fee is based on credit hours, no longer a flat $35.00 fee for distance learning.

Course development is moving along.  Training schedule will be out soon by Erich.

Student review of Instruction:  A paper setup was chosen for ground classes.  The online student evaluations will be online through E-Sir.  The Blended courses will be included with online, students will receive an email notifying them.  Mary is setting up the project for the campus evaluations.

New online programs:  BAS being offered online.  No one mentioned to the advisory committee.  No ground classes for program.  Ellie will send a memo as union president and eLearning committee chair regarding following the procedures to offer a course online.  Ellie is asking for a meeting with the BAS dept. to discuss.  Possibly invite the parties involved to attend our next meeting to discuss their plans.  No one submitted development forms or procedures cam through the Edison Online office.  Mary asked if the committee could present this to Dr. Atkins so he is aware of what is going on.

Blended courses are under the campus deans.  Classroom space is a reason for blended classes.  The English Dept. is utilizing one classroom this semester which several faculty are using to offer their blended classes. 
Sharon Rooks brought up the issue of text books:  Blended vs online text books.  Blended must use same text book as ground.class, online can use a different text.

Students are having difficulty knowing whether they registered for a blended or online course and what they see on the website.  Students do not take the responsibility to read their syllabus, they should be taking the assessment online prior to registering for a class.  Ann Eastman is having problems with some students who don’t know what type of class they registered for thus, they have missed some class meetings.
Some issues exist with advising and registration.  Advising is adding students into classes without consulting the professor.  

Peer review for blended classes by faculty to be discussed at the next meeting.  Quality for blended classes needs to be same as online.  

A report to the faculty senate will be prepared regarding the issues with the blended courses.

Testing Center hours are an issue with faculty.  Mary has sent an email to Barb Brennan to address the issues.
Next meeting:  October 17 at 2:00

Meeting adjourned at 3:05
Minutes submitted by Susan De Nicola

